Tuesday, May 9th, 2000

Hi Gavin!

Remember to send me your ID number as soon as possible!

This letter will probably be a little shorter as there doesn’t seem to be as much to say this time. Things are hotting up with regard to moving out at the end of July. We have to decide what to do with furniture, book, etc. 

The Principal and Dean of International students from Rangi Ruru will be in town next week. Got an invitation for me and Leonie to go. They will have a ‘cocktail function’ – actually hope there is enough food to make it a dinner so that there is no need to get one later! I thought the reception was last night and was all prepared to go until I had another look at the invitation letter and found it to be next Monday! Mummy and maybe Nadine will go. Nadine is making noises about wanting to go to Rangi. But I’m not so sure. 

Leonie sent me some e-mail using a Yahoo e-mail address. I don’t know how it compares with the ‘hotmail’ that you use.

More in the news on military matters. The first anniversary of the NATO bombing of the Chinese embassy in Serbia has just passed. Peaceful in China though there was a bit of rhetoric (probably obligatory) from the leaders. Heard also that China has converted the “Minsk”, a former Russian aircraft carrier, into a floating museum to be based in Shenzhen. Should be interesting, even though much has been stripped from it. Remember the HMS Vanguard that we saw when we were in London? Interesting. Also, April 30th was the 25th anniversary of the fall of Saigon and the end of the Vietnam war. I read a very interesting article in last week’s NEWSWEEK magazine about it, including the role of the Marines in the US pull out. There was also an excellent article by Henry Kissinger linking post-WWII US foreign policy to Vietnam and to the confusion in foreign policy that now seems to reign. Read it if you can (magazine dated May 1, 2000). 

Monday of last week was May 1st – May day or Labour day. It is now a public holiday in HK. There were street protests about exploitation of workers in HK. For example, it seems that some (?many) employers here have been forcing workers to work overtime without pay. This sort of exploitation of people makes me angry!

Nadine has started doing some serious exercise. She and her friend Lisa have run around the tracks here on a few occasions. I hope this continues as she could be in danger of becoming obese. Her BMI (Body Mass Index) value is normal (but at the higher end of the range) but would be better if she could get it a bit lower.

The coming Sunday is your birthday. I will be thinking of you. I think you will enjoy the present Leonie sent you as I know you think about the literature/books you read (and have quoted to me on the telephone). I don’t know what to get you. Maybe keep it open and get something bigger and more special when you need it.

The weather here is still relatively cool for this time of the year. Maxima about 27 to 28OC. Not yet hot, sticky and trying!

That’s about it for now. Cheers!

Dad
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